Village of College Corner, Ohio
Interlocal Meeting
October 17, 2022

The Interlocal Meeting was held on Monday, October 17, 2022 at the Town Hall in West College Corner,
IN. Members from the Village Council present: Mike Ruther and Bill Bake. Mikes Sims, Jennifer
Woods, Jim Jackson and Traci Combs-Valerio were also present for the Village. The Town of West
College Corner will submit the official minutes as this is their meeting to report on sewer. They will be
conducting a rate study for the pending $1.9 million project. Brock will be doing the rate study as they
have in the past. Ms. Fenwick reported they have a company working now that seems to know what they
are doing and will save money in the long run. Ms. Fenwick stated she believes the Ohio side will be
responsible for $500,000-$700, 000 of the cost. There are questions how the grant is 75% of the total and
a loan of $487,000, how could Ohio be responsible for that much of the project. No valid reasoning was
given to substantiate the numbers and costs anticipated. The rate study should provide more information.
The project specifics were not discussed. Ms. Combs-Valerio reported, she has emailed the attorney for
West College Corner since August 2021 with the changes the Village has requested for all agreements.
The Village has been billing for Indiana sewer since February 2020 without any fees for the service. Ms.
Bourne stated she will reach out to Jim Williams, the attorney.
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